
Report of the workshop on “Fun of Mathematics” by IEEE, 
WIE Calcutta Chapter held on 3rd October,2015 (Saturday). 

A workshop titled “Fun of Mathematics” was organized by IEEE, WIE Calcutta Chapter on 3rd 
October,2015 at Priyanath H.S. Girls’ School, Khardah, 24 Pgs. (N), Kolkata-700117, for class VIII 
and IX students. There were 67 participants who attended the workshop. Dr. Arpita Das and Dr. 
Bratati Mukherjee from Radio Physics & Electronics dept. University of Calcutta took the 
initiative to arrange the program. Sri. Subir Bhattacharya, Teacher of Mathematics of Kishore 
Bharati School, Dumdum, was invited to conduct the program. 

The introductory program began at 11.00 a.m. which was addressed by Ms. Manidipa Roy, 
Chairperson WIE and Dr.Sudipta Chatterjee, Treasurer, WIE Affinity Group in presence of the 
Headmistress, the teachers of the said school and WIE members. Dr. Bratati Mukherjee 
introduced Sri. Subir Bhattacharya to the students.  

The workshop was conducted in two shifts with great expertise by Sri. Bhattacharya who 
demonstrated to the students, various topics of Euclidian geometry in an extremely interesting 
way. It was an interactive session and the students were encouraged to apply their brain to 
solve the problems given to them. The program was extremely enjoyable to the students and 
the feedback received from the students and teachers was really encouraging. Dr. Soma 
Barman, Dr. Sanghamitra Chatterjee and Dr. Sudipta Chatterjee put lot of effort to run the 
entire program smoothly with such a large number of participants. 

The participants were served light refreshment during lunch hour. The hospitality of the school 
teachers towards the WIE members is worth mentioning. The program ended with vote of 
thanks by the Chairperson. 
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